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July 16, 2020 
 
 
To Our Respected Tribal Members: 
 
As an exercise of tribal sovereignty, the White Earth Nation entered into cooperative law enforcement 
agreements with Becker County, Mahnomen County, and Clearwater County to coordinate the provision 
of law enforcement services within the Reservation as well as the portion of the Reservation that lies 
within the respective county. The agreements provide for establishing a process by which the White Earth 
Nation and the County will work together cooperatively to enhance public safety efforts on the White 
Earth Reservation. The White Earth Nation feels that these documents may be outdated and may be 
missing key components which hinder the provision of effective law enforcement services within the 
Reservation.  
 
At the Special Meeting on July 16, 2020, the White Earth Reservation Business Committee passed a 
motion to modify, access and assess the Cooperative Law Enforcement Agreements between the White 
Earth Band and the Counties of Mahnomen, Becker, and Clearwater. During the assessment, the White 
Earth RBC will look at the agreements and find ways to improve those agreements. Specifically, the 
review will include looking at ways to implement body cameras, mandate cultural training, the option that 
Tribal members would have the ability to request a Tribal law enforcement officer, and establishing a 
citizens commission to review law enforcement activities.  
 
This issue is too important for any action to be delayed. We continue to demand accountability for all law 
enforcement agencies. We believe there is no better time than now to examine policing policies and how 
those policies affect our Band members. We cannot sit by while hearing complaints that Band members 
feel that they are being treated differently because of their tribal membership. We have expressed our 
requests to Minnesota Department of Public Safety Commissioner Harrington and Tribal Liaison Nigel 
Perrote about the need for cultural training for all law enforcement personnel in the State of Minnesota. 
Other Minnesota Tribal leaders shared in the request for positive reform. The MN Department of Public 
Safety seemed receptive to the Tribes’ wishes so we are hopeful that significant and positive change will 
happen throughout the State, but most importantly here at home. We look forward to discussing the 
possible modification of the agreements with the respective Counties and receiving community input on 
ways that law enforcement services can be improved.  
 
 
 
               
Michael A. Fairbanks      Leonard Alan Roy 
Chairman       Secretary/Treasurer 
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